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What did the disciples pray for after seeing Jesus cruci-
fied? We don’t know very much about the day between 

Good Friday and Easter.  We know it was the Sabbath.  
Did they go to the synagogue to pray?  Did they stay away 
afraid of what might happen to them if they showed up?  

Matthew tells us that the Pharisees and the Romans were 
suspicious of the disciples.  We know Jesus’ followers 
were afraid.  We know this because John tells us that on 

the evening of Easter day, but before any of them had seen their Lord, 
they were hiding behind locked doors for fear of the Jews. Were they 
praying that what they heard about Jesus was really true?  Were they 

simply praying that God would protect them from those who sought them 
out? 

They were in a period of transition.  They were being transformed from 

being part of a group of believers who followed an earthly rabbi to being 
something different.  They had no idea that they were to be Apostles sent 
to tell the world of God’s son. In the midst of their fear what were they 

talking about and praying for?  Times of transition are anxious times 
filled with uncertainty and worry.  They needed guidance.  They needed 
strength.  They needed Christ’s presence to reassure them and bring them 

the peace that passes all understanding.  And, that is exactly what God 
brings them in the risen Lord. 

The Gospel of John tells us that in the midst of their fear, and passing 

through the locked door of their hearts, comes Jesus bringing peace.  God 
answered their prayers by sending the risen Lord.  No better medicine can 
be taken.  No better answer to prayer has ever been found.  No surer foot-

ed guide has ever led God’s people.  The world outside their locked door 
had not changed, but His presence inside their hearts would change the 
world forever. 

   Expressing your own thoughts and feelings about the direction 
of the church can be a little frightening.  We might think that God does 
not value what we have to say.  We might believe that God is not listen-

ing.  We might believe that our hopes and dreams are irrelevant in the 
face of God’s will.  

 However, that has never been the case.  God wants to hear your 

prayers.  God wants you to put into words your hopes and dreams for this 
church.  As Presbyterians we have always valued each voice.  Especially 
during times of transition we seek to move in the direction God is leading 

us as one body.  We fervently believe that no one can know God’s will 
just by themselves. We believe we work best and come to a better under-
standing of God’s will when we work together. 

In Christ,  

John 
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Contact Jackson for details: Jackson@fpcdanville.com or 434.792.7822 ext. 3 

 

Children Events:  Bible Club April 3 and 10 during Wednesday Night Supper (reminder, kids 10 and under eat 

free)  

April 14th Palm Parade—Join us Sunday morning in the Dunglinson-Roberts “Juice Room” at 10:50 a.m.We will 

join together waving palm fronds and shouting Hosanna as we march from the side door to the front door and into 

the Sanctuary, to remember Jesus’ triumphant entry into Jerusalem.   

April 21st- Easter Egg Hunt and Easter Party – Join us April 21st at 10:30am in room 201 for the Easter Party 

and Egg Hunt.  There will be fun for children of all ages.  Please bring a basket for the egg hunt. 

Youth Events: Group April 3, 10, 17 and 24 

April 20th Trampoline park in Greensboro 

April 27th Lunch Ministry    

                                                        West Virginia Mission Trip!!! 

                     This year we have an amazing opportunity to serve our Lord in West Virginia. 

We will be working with Son Servants in Panther, WV.  Panther is a tiny community in McDowell Co. 

WV.  McDowell Co. has the fifth highest poverty level in the USA, and the need there is great!  The work 

will be primarily home repair, minor construction, and painting.  Our ministry partner is Panther Christian 

Outreach and we will be staying at a former school owned by them.  Trip dates are July 22-27, the cost is 

$390(financial aid is available), and this is open for Middle and High School students.   

Just as an aside, I have served on staff with Son Servants in WV the past two years and the work they are 

doing and the relationships they have built over the many many years of working in McDowell Co. is just 

unbelievable.  The level of poverty in McDowell Co. is almost unfathomable, driving down Hwy 52 in WV 

you see ghost town after ghost town; coal mining communities that are literally falling apart, this is an 

opportunity to get out of your comfort zone and to share the joy of our Lord with folks when you paint 

their house or repair their home, and that is in part, what Jesus meant when He said to "Love your neigh-

bor as yourself."  I would strongly encourage your student (and parents) to join us on this trip. 

If your student (or you) are interested in join us on this trip please let me know, we do require a $100 de-

posit (checks can be made out to First Presbyterian Church and please note WV Trip).    If you have any 

questions please feel free to ask, you can also check out more information on the trip at Son Servant's 

website:     https://ycmhome.org/schedule/ss/west-virginia/ 
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PRAYERS AND PRAISES 

PASTORAL CONCERNS—  Martha 

Bell, Chlodine Bittner (J. Weller’s 

grandmother), Chuck Bolt, Lisa Bolt, 

Amy Bracey Bill Brown, Lisa Brown, 

Tim Burnette, Claire Campbell, John 

Cao,  Judy Cox (Kristen Cox’s sister-in-

law), Kathy Cropp, Charles & Lib Cuttle, Dianne East (K. Mead-

ows), Fred Gunn(W. Gunn’s brother), Lois Hayes, Martha Jo 

Hodges, Dianne Hottenstein (S. Mathena),  Kay Huggins (son-in-

law of Thomas and Alice Saunders), Conner Jones, Doug Jones, 

Gail Jones, Maurice Katoen, Jana Keen and family, Beth Landfair 

(John’s mother), Bill Landfair (John’s step father), Freel Shipe (J. 

McDonald’s father-in-law), Angela Langford, Ruth Lawton, Larry 

Mann, Ruth Meadors, Carolyn Miles, A. B. Motley, Dana Over-

street (S. Mathena), Paul Patrick (Charlotte Lowther’s son-in-law), 

Meg Powell (B. Takata), Ella Ryan, Debra Thompson (C. Bolt’s 

daughter), Alice Saunders, Lynn Saunders, Joan Sprinkle (G. Jones), 

C. B. Strange, Alan Sweeney, Samantha Williams, Easton Zunker 

(K. Meadows)  

 

ON THE MEND--(Praise & Gratitude for improved condition) 

Joe Alexander, Dianne East, James Gill, Sr. & Jr., Kelvin Gunn, 

Mrs. Helen Harris, Erica Mann, Willem van der Griendt (ML 

Crane’s father), Leslie S. Vance (G. Jones), Russell Vandiver, Nultie 

Wiseman 

OUR VIPs—Chuck Bolt, Alice Bradshaw, Charles & Lib Cuttle, 

Flo Hall, Lois Hayes, Goldie Keesee, Ruth Lawton, Charlotte 

Lowther,  Grace Litzenberg,  Carolyn Miles, A. B. Motley, Fae 

Smith,  Nultie Wiseman  

CAREGIVERS 

THOSE SERVING IN THE MILITARY 

THE PEOPLE OF TOGO 

 

SATURDAY LUNCH      

MINISTRY 

 

WHAT: Serving a hot lunch to 

the community  

WHEN: Every Saturday;      

volunteers work from 10:15 

a.m. to 1 p.m. Lunch is served 

at 11:30 a.m. 

WHO: Different groups are in 

charge each week. EXTRA 

HELP IS ALWAYS                   

APPRECIATED! Cooking, clean 

up, greeting, Bible Study,     

chatting with guests. 

 

April 6:    Women’s Circle 

April 13:  Westover Baptist 

April 20:  Unity Presbyterian 

April 27:  Youth 
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REMINDER: 
The Men’s Breakfast and Bible Study is Saturday  
April 20th at 8:00 a.m.  This will be the last lesson of our 
study “Act Like Men,” held in the Westminster room.  
Please join us as we are challenged to take hold of our 
God-given role.  We will be having another men’s study in 
the fall. 

DIACONATE NEWS 

Our Membership Directory is still expanding.  Please pick up your 

copies (new and revised ones available for this Roll Out #3) from 

the table in either the Dunglinson-Roberts room on Sundays or at 

the Wednesday Night Suppers. 

The Clothing Drive was yet another blessed event.  Even with a week’s 

notice the outpouring was overwhelming and many were clothed for the 

cool and warmer weather with still much left over, we will do another 

one with the summer clothes in a month or so. 



VIP OF THE WEEK 

Property Committee 

Bob’s To-Do List 

 

Computer, streaming TV & 
sound system hardware & 
repair Sutherlin Speakers 

Investigate the aging alarm 
system, Carbon Monoxide & 

Fire Alarm 
 

Investigate humidity  
control with Centech in 

Sanctuary 
 

Investigate Amp 
 replacement 

 
Routine Maintenance items 
around the church building 

ongoing. 
 

Sun Sail for playground  
Area 

 
Concern in Ladies restroom 

with wall/mold  
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Please remember our VIPs in prayer each week and drop 
them a card or note to let them know how much they are 

loved. 
 

      April 1  Chuck Bolt 
133 Westmoreland Court 

Danville, VA  24541 
 

April 8  Ella Ryan  
149 Executive Drive, Brookdale Place Room 21 

Danville, VA  24541 
 

April 15     Nultie Wiseman 320 Garden Terrace 
Roman Eagle Nursing Home 

2526 N. Main St. 
Danville, VA  24540 

 
    April 22   Flo Hall  Room 23 

Brookdale Place 149 Executive Dr. 
Danville, VA  24541 

 
April 29   Lois Hayes  Room 239 

Roman Eagle Nursing Home 
2526 N. Main St. 

Danville, VA  24540 
 

If you feel visiting the elderly is your gift, please consider joining our VIP Com-
mittee.  Talk to one of the following members:  Pat Argyrakis,  

Mary Ann Shelton, Joan Reynolds, Bunny Hayes, Nancy Wilson, Susie Crews,  

or Kent Shelton. 
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Sunday Flowers on the Reredos 

April 14— The palms that enhance our worship are given 

in loving memory of our parents, Mr. and Mrs. Charles 

Riley Haynsworth, Jr. and Mr. and Mrs. Raymond T. 

Beale by Harriet and Ray Beale. 

April 21st—The cross of lilies is given to the glory of God 

and in loving memory of the Temple and Wilson families. 

Day Circle will be in charge for the month of April. 

 
If you would like to place flowers in the sanctuary, please contact Rebecca  
Atkinson at 434.203.1666 or rebeccaatkinson@comcast.net, for more infor-
mation.  After the service, flowers are distributed to those persons on our 
prayer list or as directed by the sponsor.  



COMMITTEE    
UPDATES 

Christian Education 

Committee              

Brenna Takata, Chair 

 

Christian Education   

will meet April 29th at 

4:30 p.m.  

PRESBYTERIAN MISSION EMPHASIS 

Worship Committee will  

meet April 7th  9:00 a.m. 

in the Chapel. 

6 

Monday  April 1st the Day Circle meets at 12:30 p.m. continuing their bible study 

called “God’s Promise: I am with you” taught by Charlotte Lowther. 

Evening Circle will meet that same evening at 7 p.m. in the home of Karan Johnson 

320 Hawthorne Dr., Danville,  to continue their bible study “Chasing After The 

Heart Of God” taught by Joyce Perez.  

All are invited and definitely reach out to a friend and bring her along as we study 

the Word of God. 

Have you ever heart of ECFA?  It is an organization 

that enhances trust in Christ-centered churches and 

ministries by establishing and applying Seven 

Standards of Responsible Stewardship to accredited 

organizations.  Founded in 1979, ECFA provides accreditation to lead-

ing Christian nonprofit organizations that faithfully demonstrate 

compliance with established standards for financial accountability, 

transparency, fundraising, and board governance.  The Christ-

centered ministries accredited by ECFA include churches, denomina-

tions, educational institutions, rescue missions, camps, and many oth-

er types of tax-exempt 501(c)(3) organizations.  Collectively, these or-

ganizations represent over $26 billion in annual revenue.  The 2019 

updated Mission Booklet are ready for you to pick up or look at they 

are located at the Narthex and Sutherlin Entrances or the church of-

fice.   

If you are graduating high school or reapplying to college, please stop by 

the office and get your scholarship application.  It’s early so you have 

plenty of time!! Get your application today! Call the office if you have any 

questions. 

6 members of FPC packed 250 weekend meals for children in 50 

minutes for the Malcolm Huckabee BackPack program at God’s 

Store House.  Join us for some great fellowship next time —  

Thursday May 2nd—which will be here before you know it !!! 



WEDNESDAY NIGHT SUPPERS   
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STEWARDSHIP IN ACTION 

April 

2: Ben Stowe 
 
3: Linda Copeland 
    Dave Zook  
 
4: Catherine Shelton  
    Benjamin Kassa 
 
5: Philip Baughman  
    Will Brown  
 
14: Trevor Brown 
 
15: Zane Evans  
 
16: Lisa Brown  
 
19: Charlotte Lowther  
      Dr. John McDonald 
 
20: Luis Abreu 
      Ina Ingram  
     James Cannon  
 
22: Gwen Baucom  
 
25: Alice Saunders  
      Jennifer Whitley 
 
 28 Heather Perryman 
 
 30: Melva Sweeney 
       Bracken Erwin 
 
 

 Anniversaries:  
April 5 Ray and Harriet Beale  
 
 
If we’ve missed your special day 
let us know !! 

Zuppa Toscana 

2 lbs. Jimmy Dean ground sausage 

2 potatoes, cut into 1/4 inch slices 

3/4 c. chopped onion 

6 slices bacon 

1 1/2 tsp. minced garlic 

2 c. kale –washed, dried, and shredded 

1/3 c heavy whipping cream 

1 qt. chicken stock + extra 

Fry sausage and drain grease 

Dash of red pepper flakes 

Salt & pepper to taste 

Place onion and bacon slices in large sauce pan and cook over med. Heat until 

they are almost clear.  Remove bacon and crumble.  Set aside. 

Add garlic to onions and cook additional minute.  Add chicken stock and potatoes, 

simmer 15 minutes or until potatoes are done. 

Add sausage, kale, cream and crumbled bacon.  Simmer 4 minutes and serve. 

 In our March “Stewardship In Action,” we highlighted a 
special form of stewardship practiced by Gwen Baucom. 
This month we’ll highlight the contributions of Jim Mot-
ley.  Jim has been a very faithful member of First Presby-
terian. He has used his talents in serving as a Trustee for 
a number of years. He has also served on Session as an 
Elder.  Jim was chairman for the Finance Committee.  
Jim retired from American National Bank where he 
served as President for a number of years.   

Thank you Jim Motley for you faithfulness and service to First Presbyteri-
an Church.   

Everyone is invited to a special Wednesday 

Night Supper on April 24th at 6:00 p.m.  Mr. 

Joel Deboe is an excellent singer and guitarist 

who will entertain us with his music and sto-

ries.  Regular Wednesday Night Supper pric-

es.  We will have BBQ, mark your calendars 

for this special evening. 



FIRST PRESBYTERIAN 
CHURCH 

Founded in 1826, we were the 
first organized congregation in 
Danville.  Our sanctuary and 
offices are located at 937 Main 
St, next door to the Sutherlin 
Mansion and Museum and a 
few blocks west of downtown. 

On Sundays, Sunday School 
classes meet at 9:45 AM and 
worship services are at 11:00 
AM in the sanctuary.  For all 
other events, please see 
our calendar and missions 
page.  You can also follow us 
on Twitter and like us on face-
book. 

You can reach us at                
(434) 792-7822 or                  
vickie@fpcdanville.com 

FIRST PRESBYTERIAN 
CHURCH 

937 Main Street 
Danville VA 24541-1809 

Website: www.fpcdanville.com 
 
 

Phone: 434.792.7822 
Fax: 434.792.7832 

E-mail: vickie@fpcdanville.com 

YOUR LOGO HERE 
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Opportunities to Study the Word      Sunday Mornings 

Youth & Adult Sunday School 9:45 a.m.– 10:40 a.m. 

Youth (middle & high school) Rm 112 /Jackson Weller & Tom 

Gillespie discuss the scripture lesson being used in the sermon, 

to prepare for worship/discussion type class 

Bible Seekers/Rm 109/ Joyce Perez  “Feasting on the Word” / 

discussion type class 

Bible Study Fellowship/Library/Linda Copeland  Ligonier 

Ministry’s “Tabletalk Magazine” / discussion type class 

Outlook/Rm 322/Jay Hayes, Tom Barrett, Bob Newnam, Kent 

Shelton & Gene Hayes 

“The Present Word” / lecture type class 

The Children’s Extended Time (mid-worship 11:15-12:00)  

Deep Blue Cokesbury Curriculum bringing to life the stories & 

lessons that are the foundation for our Christian faith. 

K-2/Rm 304/various instructors  

Gr 3-5/Rm 306/various instructors 



 DAYSCHOOL NEWS 

7 

                                     Son Servants Trip 

We are extremely excited to be doing something very different this summer, First Presbyterian has part-

nered with Son Servants in a new way.  While First Presbyterian has had a long standing relationship with 

Son Servants (over 30 years), we have sent hundreds of young people as short-term missionaries with Son 

Servants over the years, (many have even served on staff with Son Servants), this year we will be hosting a 

short-term mission trip.  We will house and feed a group of Middle School students as they come to Danville 

to serve our Lord Jesus.   

This is an exciting adventure, but it’s an adventure that requires us to help.  We will need 

volunteers the week of July 15-20 to help with cooking breakfast and dinner.  If you are 

available to assist preparing or serving a meal please contact Jackson Weller at 792-7822 

ext.3 or jackson@fpcdanville.com.   

April is already here?! Every year I say it but it seems like this year more so than any to say how fast time is flying 
by!! We’ve enjoyed so much in 2019 and April brings the excitement of Easter and lot of fun spring time activities! 
We’re also preparing for our summer program which runs June 17-July 24 on Monday and Wednesday, we’d love 
any child ages 6 months through first grade to join us! Enjoy the pictures taken during Dr. Seuss week!   



Our Wednesday Night Suppers this month will be April 3rd at 6 p.m. 

which will be a delicious soup. The program will be our Lenten  Bible 

Study.  Team 2 is in charge.  Rev. Paul Johnson will lead our study. 

April 10th will be our next WNSupper, the meal soup, salad and a tasty 

dessert.  Team 3 is in charge.  The program will be the Lenten Bible 

Study. Joyce Perez will lead our study. 

April 15th—April 19th  we will have the Holy Week Lunches provided 

by the Women of the Church.  It will be a light lunch each day after the 

service in the chapel.   
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Please come alongside the Presbyterian Women 

in church and help us fill Blessing Buckets for 

God’s Pit Crew.  Although we have collected 

health and school kits for years 

we are collecting items for 

God’s Pit Crew until May 6th.  

The items needed are posted in 

various places around the 

church and for more infor-

mation you can also call the 

Church Office.   

More  

Day School  

Photos! 

The Cuttles send their love from their home to our family 

here at First Presbyterian.  They are doing very well and 

miss us all! 
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Mark your Calendars for VBS June 17th-20th  5:30pm-8:00pm!!!!   

We are going TO MARS AND BEYOND!!!!!!!!  

Join us as we explore what God can do in us and through us when we 
make Jesus our Lord and follow Him. 

“Glory to God who is able to do far beyond all that we could ask or 
imagine by his power at work within us!” ~Ephesians 3:20 

Vision 4 of our congregation’s Vision Document says: “We see a church that is open to change where change is needed.  

The word of God does not change, but the world we live in does change.  Some changes can be good and bring new life 

to our church.”   

Some of us seem to be wired to respond favorably to change, while others dread anything new or unfamiliar.  The truth 

is, we are called to always be in the process of change – personally, as we are transformed into the image of our Savior 

Jesus Christ, and corporately: as we are reformed and always being reformed. 

Change is an inevitable fact of life.  While you may personally tend to feel averse to change, the reality, is that openness 

to change and new experiences is significantly correlated to happiness.   What can be done to make change easier and 

more palatable?  We can learn to grow.  We can intentionally seek opportunities for growth, proactively learn something 

new, and actively seek after transformation. 

Sometimes congregational growth can lead to ambiguity and perhaps even conflict.  When we learn to deal with conflict 

in healthy ways – when managed well with lots of love – it can actually bring us closer together.  We can be open to the 

innovations that God brings to us.  And we can value more than ever before the opportunity to collaborate as we discern 

the will of God. 

In Romans 12: 1-2, the Apostle Paul does a great job explaining the transformation that’s supposed to be normative for 

Christians: 

“So here’s what I want you to do, God helping you: Take your everyday, ordinary life—your sleeping, eating, going-to-

work, and walking-around life—and place it before God as an offering. Embracing what God does for you is the best 

thing you can do for him. Don’t become so well-adjusted to your culture that you fit into it without even thinking. In-

stead, fix your attention on God. You’ll be changed from the inside out. Readily recognize what he wants from you, and 

quickly respond to it. Unlike the culture around you, always dragging you down to its level of immaturity, God brings 

the best out of you, develops well-formed maturity in you.” 

The Message Translation  

     MESSAGE FROM  

VISION COMMITTEE 
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First Presbyterian is hosting the Community Services  during 

Holy Week, April 15th—18th.  

          A light lunch will be served at 12:30 each day.   

 

April 15th    Dr. John McDonald     FPC  

April 16th    Rev. Joshua Hearne          Grace and Main  

April 17th    Rev. Meredith Williams   Ascension Lutheran 

April 18th   Rev. David Baker               Williamson Memorial 

April 19th   7 Words    Service held at  Holbrook Presbyterian  

 

A sign up sheet for helpers to prepare the Holy Week meals will 

be available in the Dunglinson-Roberts Room and the Overby 

Hall; as always we surely could use your help one or more days 

that week starting April 15th and hours are from 10:30 to 1:30 

p.m. 



HANDS ON volunteer opportunity:  The Kitchen Committee made a start clean-

ing our McCain kitchen and pantry (see the convection oven doors before and af-

ter elbow grease) on March 9th, but is by no means done.  Some of you have ex-

pressed a desire to help and so we’ll do it again on May 11th at 1 p.m.   If you love 

to clean and help us get ready for Summer, we’d love for you to come in your 

‘scrubs’ and with your cleaning gloves on.  

 See you there and...thanks for all you are and do for our congregation. 

Day School Sunday will be April 7th, let’s support our Day School by wel-
coming the parents and children.  Give them a warm First Presbyterian 
welcome! 






